MINUTES

The Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Ampfield Parish Council held in the Village Hall, Ampfield on Monday, 8 May 2006 commencing at 7.00 pm

PRESENT:


Miss M. I. Rothwell (Chairman) – Presiding

Mrs. M. E. Birtwistle, Mr. M. W. Caswell, Mr. G. J. Choules,     Mr. A. Clark, Mr. G. A. Haswell Mr. M. D. Hatley,                     Mr. W. H. Line, Mr. B. W. Nanson, Mr. G. C. A. Roads, 

1215
Apologies for Absence

An apology for absence was received from Mr. J. A. Jones.
1216
Election of Chairman 2006/2007
It was proposed by Mr. Nanson seconded by Mr. Haswell that Miss Rothwell be re-elected Chairman for the ensuing year. There being no other nominations Miss Rothwell was declared elected.
1217
Declaration of Acceptance of Office 
Miss Rothwell signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.   

1218
Minutes

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 13 March 2006, having been previously circulated, were confirmed by the Meeting and signed by the Chairman.
1219
Matters Arising from the Minutes


1219.1
Alternative Bin Collections

Mr. Hatley reported that the initial responses were favourable and that the recycling rates appeared to have increased.

1219.2    Pedestrian Refuges etc – A3090

The Clerk reported that there had been no further progress.
1219.3    Safer Routes to School
In the absence of Mr. Jones, there was no further information.
1219.4 Broadgate Farm Site

Mr. Hatley updated the Meeting on the current situation. Outline planning consent had been granted. Feedback from the local Residents was, so far, favourable. 
1220 Matters arising from the Annual Parish Assembly

The Annual Parish Assembly had been held on 24 April 2006. There were no matters raised that were not covered by this meeting’s agenda
1221 Public Participation

No Members of the Public were present. 
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1222 Election of Vice-Chairman

It was proposed by Miss Rothwell and seconded by Mr. Hatley that Mr. Nanson be Vice-Chairman for the ensuing year. There being no other nominations Mr. Nanson was declared elected.

1223 Planning Committee

It was agreed that all Councillors (with the exception of Mr. Hatley – in view of his position with the Borough Council and particularly as he held the Planning Portfolio) should form the Planning Committee with Mr. Nanson as Chairman and Mr. Roads as Vice-Chairman.
1224 Finance Committee

The following were nominated to form the Finance Committee.

Mr. Caswell, Mr. Clark, Mr. Haswell (Chairman) , Mr. Hatley, Mr. Line,  Mr. Roads with the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Council ex officio plus the Clerk (as RFO).
1225 Appointments

The following appointments were made: -

Footpath Warden - 

Margaret Birtwistle

TVAPC -


Bryan Nanson and Alan Haswell

Public Transport Liaison -

Alan Clark
ACHA -



Martin Hatley and Margaret Birtwistle

Village Hall -


Margaret Rothwell

Friends of Chapel Wood - 
Graham Roads (Chairman), Graham Choules and Barry Permain 
Tree Wardens-
Barry Permain and Graham Roads

ARGMC-
Mike Caswell (Chairman) Graham Choules, Bryan Nanson, Margaret Rothwell and Bill Line
Ampfield School Governors-
Julian Jones

Village Plan-
Bryan Nanson (Chairman) Margaret Rothwell and Julian Jones
1226 Financial Matters

1226.1 Accounts for Payment

It was proposed by Mr. Caswell, seconded by Mrs. Birtwistle, that the following Accounts be paid: -  



CPRE



Subscription


    26.00


A. Healey Ltd


Photocopier


    20.52


M. H. Hallett


Newsletters


  312.00

B. Nanson


Parish Plan


  497.55
PGC Construction Ltd

Notice Boards


    58.16

HAPTC



L. C. Review


  113.40

*all the above cheques were signed between meetings
HPFA



Subscription


    20.00

J. K. Murray


Salary & Expenses

  562.32
Inland Revenue


PAYE



  117.59
J. K. Murray


Salary (June)


  364.45
Inland Revenue


PAYE (June)


  117.59




Ampfield Village Hall

Rents



  252.06
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1226.2 2005/2006 Accounts

The Clerk (as RFO) would present the 2005/2006 Accounts to the July Meeting of the Council.   
1226.3 Inland Revenue Returns

The Clerk (as RFO) reported that all Inland Revenue Returns had been completed and submitted on time. The Return had been completed “on-line.”


1226.4 VAT Return

The Clerk (as RFO) reported that the VAT Return for the period to 31 March 2006 had been completed and submitted to Revenue & Customs.

1226.5 Risk Assessment – Chapel Wood

Mr. Roads reported that Itchen Valley Tree Services would be starting work in the Woodland on Wednesday, 10 May. They had been requested to provide all the necessary signing etc.

The question of the safety of headstones had been highlighted in a recent HAPTC Circular. The headstones in the Chapel Wood Burial Ground (Parish Council responsibility) were all very new (within the past 12/18 months). The headstones in the Churchyard (PCC responsibility) were much older and copies of recent advice received had been passed to the Vicar who had verbally acknowledged receipt.

1226.6
Ampfield Village Hall

The Council had now received copies of the Accounts up to and including 2004. The 2005 Accounts were currently being prepared for audit.
1226.7 Ampfield Website
The Council expressed its appreciation to Mr. Jones for all his work in updating the website. The Planning Committee Agenda had now been added (under Your Council) and another sponsor was in the pipeline.
1226.8 Grass Cutting Contracts 2006.

The Clerk confirmed that a letter had been sent to Test Valley Contract Services confirming their contract for 2006. Mr. Caswell confirmed that, having spoken with the Golf Club, they had agreed to continue with the cutting of the Recreation Ground  at the same rate as 2005 (£40 per cut)
1227 Ampfield Recreation Ground
Mr. Caswell (Chairman of the Ampfield Recreation Ground Management Committee) updated the Council on current issues and his written report is attached. Arising from discussions:-
· Whilst it was noted that the advice received was to leave the top-soil laying until September 2006 concern was expressed by Councillors about the dangers posed by the glass and metal now on top of the in-fill soil. It was agreed that Mr. Caswell should seek urgent advice from Test Valley Borough Council and others about the health and safety implications of this. At the very least, the area should be cordoned off and warning signs erected. The Clerk had advised, in emails with Mr. Caswell, that the top soiling should not be delayed.
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· The reasons for the new siting of the Play Area were explained and accepted. However, some concern was expressed about the dimensions of the Play Area and the possible planning implications these may pose. It was agreed that Mr. Caswell and Mr. Hatley would discuss this outside the meeting with Officers of Test Valley Borough Council.

· Mr. Caswell informed the Council about the problems with the BT cable at the entrance of the Recreation Ground. It was agreed that the Clerk should write to the two Contractors involved on the site (Caroway and ACE Liftway) informing them of events.

· Mr. Caswell gave notice that, following three years in the post, he would wish to relinquish the Chairmanship of the Recreation Ground Management Committee at the November Meeting of the Parish Council.  

· Concern was expressed that the amount of vandalism had suddenly started to increase. It was agreed this should be referred to the Police at their mobile “surgery” which visits Ampfield on the second Tuesday of each month (the new times are from 14.00 hours) 

1228 Borough Local Plan

1228.1 Test Valley

Mr. Hatley had nothing further to add.
1228.2 Eastleigh

 
There was nothing further to report at this time.
1229 Parish Plan

Mr. Nanson reported that the closing date for the receipt of questionnaires had been 10 May 2006. It would appear that around 200 questionnaires had been returned.
1230 General Correspondence

1230.1 HAPTC Circulars

Bulletin 218
Mail 031-06
Clerks Bursary Scheme 2006/2007

Mail 032-06
Chairing a Meeting

Mail 033-06
Professional Conduct

Mail 034-06
The Public and the Media

Mail 035-06
Conduct and Other Challenging Issues

Mail 036-06
Accounts and Audit Regulations

Mail 040-06
S137 Expenditure

Mail 041-06
Clerks Get Togethers

Mail 042-06
Clean Neighbourhood & Environment Act 2005



Mail 044-06
Lottery Awards





Friday Updates from HAPTC





17 March 2006.





24 March 2006.





28 March 2006.





31 March 2006.





06 April 2006.





11 April 2006.





12 April 2006.





20 April 2006
28 April 2006.
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1230.2
Other Correspondence

· Winchester District Local Development Framework
· Hampshire Fire & Rescue Service – IRMP


· Hampshire Constabulary – New Operational Command Unit

· Defra – Clean Neighbours & Environment Act 2005.

· Hampshire & IoW NHS Strategic Health Authority – Reconfiguration of Trusts 

1231 Reports

1231.1 Planning Committee

The following Applications had been commented on at the Meeting of the Planning Committee held on 6 April 2006.
05/01132/FULLS

The School House. Winchester Road

06/00873/FULLS

Stornoway Park, Jermyns Lane

06/00887/TPOS

42 Baddesley Road

The following correspondence with regard to the South East Plan was noted

SE England Regional Assembly – The South East Plan
The following letter was noted
Mr. J. Baker – new Developments adversely affecting the Street Scene (22 March 2006)

1231.2 Finance Committee

There had been no meetings of the Committee.
1231.3 Footpath Warden

Mrs. Birtwistle reported that there were no matters directly she wished to bring to the Council’s attention. Concern was expressed about motor cycles using the bridleways in Ampfield Wood – accessing via Knapp Lane. If seen registration numbers and times should be noted, so the information could be passed to the Police. Mrs. Birtwistle had also received a consumer questionnaire from the Rights of Way Office. This was not felt to be a practicable issue in Ampfield.  
1231.4 Test Valley Association of Parish Councils

The next Meeting had been scheduled for 4 May 2006 – no one was available to attend
1231.5 Hampshire Association of Parish & Town Councils

Nothing to report.
1231.6 Public Transport & Highway Liaison

Nothing to report
1231.7 Ampfield Countryside Heritage Area

Details of forthcoming events had been circulated.
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1231.8 C. P. R. E. 

Nothing to report.
1231.9 Village Hall Liaison

Nothing further to report. 

1231.10 Tree Wardens

Nothing to report.
1231.11
School Governor
Mr. Jones was not present 
1232 Highway Matters

1232.1 Outstanding Matters with the Area Surveyor 

(a) Speed Limits – A3090
The Clerk was asked to write to the Director of Environment at HCC seeking extensions to the current speed restrictions along the A3090. The letter to ask for extensions to include the Hook Road and Jermyns Lane junctions as a minimum. 
(b) Pound Lane
The outstanding work – including the repairs of the railings – had now been completed

(c) Knapp Lane

Mr. Hatley reported on the current efforts to discover the source of the raw sewerage in Knapp Lane.

1232.2 New Items to be raised

The Clerk was asked to write to Hilliers concerning the large potholes in Morleys Lane – also asking that the speed/water diversion hump be repainted. 
1233 Test Valley Borough Council Items

1233.1 Borough Councillor’s Items

Mr. Hatley had nothing to add to his report at the Annual Parish Assembly.
1233.2 Correspondence

The following had been received: -

· Licensing Act 2003
· Test Valley Community Awards

· Big Lottery Funding for Test Valley

· Parish Boundary Review

· Dog Control Orders

· Test Valley Partnership – March 2006.

· HM The Queen’s 80th Birthday

· Spring Charity Dinner
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1234 Chapel Wood
1234.1 Friends of Chapel Wood

There had been no further meetings.
1234.2 Work in Woodland   

The work was continuing with the monthly working parties.
1234.3 Burial Ground

The Clerk reported that there were a number of outstanding issues with the Vicar. He would attempt to get these resolved shortly particularly in view of the fact that the Vicar would be leaving the Living on 1 October 2006.
1235 Dates of Meetings 2006/2007
The following dates were agreed:- 

3 July 2006 – this is the first Monday of the Month.




11 September 2006 
13 November 2006
8 January 2007
12 March 2007
14 May 2007 (Annual Meeting)

1236 Date of Next Meeting

It was noted that the next Meeting of the Council would be held on Monday, 3 July 2006 in the Village Hall commencing at 7.00 p.m. 

1237
Closure

The Meeting closed at 9.30 p.m. 
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